


comparison with the aforementioned specialists whom have specific expertise in the history of 

education and architecture of school buildings in Britain.   

Furthermore, the latest correspondence provided by the Deputy Minister pays no regard to the 

recent report written by Davies and Scourfield (2020), which addressed specific concerns raised by 

Ms Alfrey and Dr Hayman’s more recent assessments of the school. This report provides new 

research that establishes that the original school buildings survives to a higher degree than 

previously appreciated and demonstrates that the school meets the criteria for listing based on 

Cadw’s four forms of heritage value outlined in Cadw’s Conservation Principals (2011). This research 

deserves recognition and consideration by a suitable heritage professional to assess its contribution 

to the case for listing the Old Girls’ School in Cowbridge.   

Despite the Deputy Minister’s response, we maintain that a peer review by either Historic England or 

Historic Scotland would facilitate transparency and alleviate public concern relating to the 

independent nature of the listing decision.  

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

Sara Pedersen 

SAVE Cowbridge Girls’ School Campaign Group 

 




